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For your convenience bills can be paid online 
anytime at www.mitchellemc.com or at the 
Camilla, Albany and Sylvester offices.

The Mitchell EMC Newsletter is published monthly 
and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.

Toll Free Service Number
1-800-479-6034

Operators on Duty
24 Hours a Day 7 Days a Week

IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 

duty 24-hours a day. Be prepared to give 
the name in which the account is listed 
and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applications for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status. The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.       M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.
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Mitchell EMC is pleased to be a part of helping our 
members pursue their dream of a college education. 
We annually offer the prestigious Walter Harrison 
Scholarship, a program sponsored by the EMCs of 
Georgia. The $1,000 scholarship can be used to defray 
educational costs at any accredited two- or four-year 
university, college or vocational-technical institute in 
Georgia. 

The Walter Harrison Scholarship, created in 
1985 by the board of directors of the Georgia Electric 
Membership Corporation, is awarded to students who 
excel in the areas of GPA, SAT scores, academic ability, 
scholastic honors, and demonstrate a financial need. The 
award pays tribute to the late Walter Harrison, a pioneer 
in the rural electrification movement and a leader at the 
local, state and national level in the electric cooperative 
program.

To be eligible for consideration, students must be 

accepted or enrolled in an accredited undergraduate 
degree program, complete the two-page Walter Harrison 
application, and write a two-page autobiographical 
sketch with references to future plans and goals. Students 
applying for this scholarship MUST live in a house 
that receives electric service from Mitchell EMC.

Entries received will be forwarded from Mitchell 
EMC to the Statewide Competition. The statewide 
scholarship selection committee is comprised of EMC 
Directors and Managers from across Georgia. Please 
do not alter the original application. All submissions 
must be on Georgia EMC Application Forms. Walter 
Harrison Scholarship Applications must be submitted 
to Mitchell EMC. Applications must be submitted 
directly to Mitchell EMC by postal service or at one 
of our office locations. Incomplete applications or 
applications received AFTER the due date of February 
1st will NOT be considered.

When used incorrectly, space heaters can take a toll on your energy bills and present fire risks in your home. If 
you're using space heaters to warm a small area, remember to use the 3-feet rule to reduce the risk of a home fire.

Walter Harrison Scholarship
Due In the Camilla Office By: FEBRUARY 1, 2023

Operation RoundUp Scholarship
Due To the Community Foundation of South Georgia By: MARCH 1, 2023

What better way to invest in the future than by 
investing in the outstanding youth of our communities? 
Mitchell EMC Members who enroll in Operation 

Round-Up are doing exactly that by 
providing scholarships to deserving 
students. Participating members 
allow us to round their electric 
bills up to the nearest whole dollar 
amount. Though it may not seem 
like much, those funds added 
together make a huge positive 

difference in our local community.
A maximum of ten (10) renewable scholarships will 

be awarded on an annual basis. Scholarships will be 
$2,500 per semester, twice a year, for up to four years 
to assist in attaining an undergraduate degree from a 
post-secondary institution in the United States. After 
the first Semester, the monies for subsequent semesters 
will be issued provided that students have submitted 
prior semester grades to verify they have maintained a 
minimum GPA of 2.5 and continue to be enrolled as a 
full-time student.

Applicants must be a graduating high school senior, 

or a student currently enrolled in or attending a post-sec-
ondary college, technical college, or university in the 
United States, and that has attained at least a 2.5 GPA. 
The applicant, their parent(s), or legal guardian(s) must 
have their primary residence or a place of business in 
the Mitchell EMC Service Area. Preference will be given 
to Mitchell EMC consumers. However, further consid-
eration will be given based on financial need, academic 
achievement, extracurricular school activities or employ-
ment, community service, and leadership qualities.

Applications are available at: The Community Foun-
dation of South Georgia, P.O.Box 2654, Thomasville, 
Ga. 31799 or visit our website for application. Please do 
not alter the original application. Incomplete applications 
or applications received AFTER the due date of March 
1st will NOT be considered. Applications must be sub-
mitted to the Community Foundation of South Georgia.

Please note that the scholarships have different dead-
lines and should be mailed to different addresses listed 
on the scholarship form. We encourage students to apply 
for both scholarships. Applications will be judged by an 
independent scholarship committee, and winners will be 
notified by May 1.

SPACE HEATER
SAFETY
Place space heaters on hard, level

surfaces. Keep heaters at least 

3 feet away from children, pets 

and flammable materials.

You give us energy! Mitchell EMC members are the reason we exist
to power our local community. Thanks for being a member of YOUR
electric co-op.

Mitchell
EMC

wishes you a
Happy and Safe

New Year!

20232023
Our offices will

be closed on
January 2, 2023.



Share & Win!Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Ingredients
2 (20 ounce) cans pineapple tidbits
3/4 cup sugar
6 tablespoons flour
2 cups mild cheese, grated
1 cup Ritz crackers, crumbled fine
1/2 cup melted butter
6 tablespoons pineapple juice or more

Instructions
Drain pineapple, mix sugar, flour, and 
6 tablespoons juice. Add pineapple, 
butter, cheese, and mix well. Put in a 
greased 2-quart casserole dish. Bake 
20 minutes at 300 degrees, then 20 
minutes at 350 degrees. Put crumbs on 
top and brown lightly. 

Submitted by:
Ann Barksdale, Worth County

Pineapple Casserole
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Three DIY Projects to Tackle This Year
A New Year brings new opportunities to save 

energy––and money. You may think energy efficiency 
upgrades require a great deal of time and expense, but 
that’s not always the case. 

If you’re interested in making your home more 
efficient but don’t want to break 
the bank, there are several 
DIY projects you can tackle 
to increase energy savings. 
Let’s take a look at three 
inexpensive efficiency upgrades 
that can help you save energy 
throughout the year.  

Trim Dryer Vent
Level of difficulty: easy. Supplies needed: tin snips, 

gloves, measuring tape and masking tape. 
If your dryer vent hose is too long, your dryer 

is working harder than it has to, using more energy 
than necessary. The vent hose should be long enough 
for you to pull the dryer out a couple feet from the 
wall, but the shape of the hose should form a line––it 
should not have a lot of slack, with twists and curves. A 
shorter, unobstructed vent hose increases the efficiency 
of your dryer, dries clothing faster and reduces lint 
buildup, which can create potential fire hazards. 

Simply measure, mark and trim the hose to the 
desired length, then reattach the hose to your dryer 
and exterior vent. If you’re unsure about the hose 
length, check out YouTube.com for a quick video 
tutorial. 
Seal Air Leaks

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed: 
caulk and caulk gun, weather stripping, gloves, putty 
knife, paper towels. 

Sealing air leaks in your home can help you save 
10% to 20% on heating and cooling bills. Apply 
caulk around windows, doors, electrical wiring and 
plumbing to seal in conditioned air. You should also 
weather strip exterior doors, which can keep out drafts 
and help you control energy costs. Types of caulking 
and weather stripping materials vary, but ask your local 
hardware or home store for assistance if you’re unsure 
about the supplies you need. For more information, 
the Department of Energy provides step-by-step 
instructions for caulking and weather stripping: 
https://bit.ly/2Kesu6W
Insulate Attic Stairs Opening

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed (if 
you build the box yourself): rigid foam board, faced 
blanket insulation, tape for foam board, measuring 
tape, utility knife, caulk and caulk gun, plywood. 

A properly insulated attic is one of the best ways to 
optimize energy savings and comfort in your home, 

but many homeowners don’t consider insulating the 
attic stairs, or the opening to your attic space. Even 
a well-insulated attic can leak air through the stair 
opening, but luckily, there’s an easy fix. 

An insulated cover box can seal and insulate the 
attic stairs opening. You can build your own insulated 
cover box or purchase a pre-built box or kit from a 
local home improvement store like Home Depot or 

Lowe’s for about $60. 
If you decide to build 
your own, check out 
these step-by-step 
instructions from 
the Department of 
Energy: https://bit.
ly/36YNCYQ. It 
should also be noted, 
if your attic opening 
is located in a garage 
that you do not heat 

and cool, this upgrade will not be as effective. 
Saving energy doesn’t have to be hard. With a little 

time and effort, you can maximize energy savings and 
increase the comfort of your home.

Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing more than 900 local electric cooperatives. 
From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric 
co-ops serve as engines of economic development for 42 million 
Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.

By Abby Berry

Energy Efficiency 
Tip of the Month

Insulating your electric water heater 
can reduce standby heat loss by 25%
to 45%, saving you 7% to 16% on 
annual water heating costs.

The Dept. of Energy rates this project
at medium difficulty, meaning most
homeowners can tackle this project on 
their own. You can purchase pre-cut 
jackets or blankets for about $20 
at most home improvement 
stores. Visit energy.gov for 
project tips and additional
considerations.
Source: energy.gov

Top Five Energy Users In Your Home
While most homeowners would like 

to be more energy efficient and save 
money, often it feels overwhelming 
because many people don’t know where 
to start. How can the average family use 
less energy, lower their utility bill and 
still meet their daily energy needs? To 
help jumpstart your effort, it is useful to 
know what the top energy users are in 
your home. With this knowledge, you 
can choose a path that works best for 
your family.  

According to the U.S. Energy 
Information Agency, the top five energy 
users in U.S. homes 
are:

• Space cooling 
• Space heating
• Water heating
• Lighting
• Refrigeration

Adjust the 
temperature.

Together, home 
heating and cooling 
use the most energy 
and take the biggest 
bite out of your 
energy budget. On 
the bright side, 
there are ways you 
can achieve at least 
10 percent savings 
by taking a few 
simple low-cost or no-cost steps. 

• During cold weather, set your 
thermostat to 68 degrees Fahrenheit. 

• During warm weather, the 
recommended indoor temperature is 78 
degrees Fahrenheit.

• Cleaning the filters of your HVAC 
system can cut costs from five to 15 
percent. 

• Clean the coils around your 
electric baseboard heater to maintain 
maximum efficiency.

• Caulk and weather-strip around 
windows and doors to prevent heat 
from escaping to the outdoors. 

No matter what the climate or time 
of year, proper use of a programmable 
thermostat can save you 10 percent on 
your monthly utility bill.  
Shine the light on savings.

Take a fresh look at the lighting in 
your home. If you still use incandescent 
lighting, your light bulbs are operating 
at only 25 percent energy efficiency. 
Replacing your home’s five most 
frequently used bulbs with Energy 

Star-certified LEDs can save you $75 
per year. Another easy way to save is to 
always turn lights off in rooms that are 
not being used. 
Water heating efficiency

Just as it is energy-wise to insulate 
your roof, wall or floor, it also pays 
to wrap your hot water heater with 
an insulating blanket. This is all the 
more critical if you have an older unit.  
Make sure to follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions. For additional efficiency 

and savings, insulate exposed hot water 
lines and drain one to two gallons of 
water from the bottom of your tank 
annually to prevent sediment build-up. 
Put cold hard cash back in your wallet.

If your refrigerator was purchased 
before 2001, chances are it uses 40 
percent more energy than a new Energy 
Star model. If you are considering an 
appliance update, a new Energy Star 
refrigerator uses at least 15 percent less 
energy than non-qualified models and 
20 percent less energy than required by 
current federal standards. Regardless 

of the age of your 
fridge, there are 
additional steps 
you can take 
to save energy 
and money. For 
example, don’t keep 
your refrigerator 
too cold. The 
Department 
of Energy 
recommends 
temperatures of 
35 – 38 degrees 
Fahrenheit for 
the fresh food 
compartment and 0 
degrees Fahrenheit 
for separate freezers 
(used for long-term 
storage). 

By understanding how your home 
uses energy, you can determine the 
best ways to modify energy use and 
keep more money in your wallet. 
For additional ways to save, contact 
Mitchell EMC’s energy experts at 229-
336-5221.

Anne Prince writes on consumer and cooper-
ative affairs for the National Rural Electric Co-
operative Association, the Arlington, Va.-based 
service arm of the nation’s 900-plus consum-
er-owned, not-for-profit electric cooperatives.

Test Smoke Alarms Every Month
Did you know most home fires occur during 
winter months? Test your smoke alarms every 
month to ensure they're working properly.
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Ingredients
2 (20 ounce) cans pineapple tidbits
3/4 cup sugar
6 tablespoons flour
2 cups mild cheese, grated
1 cup Ritz crackers, crumbled fine
1/2 cup melted butter
6 tablespoons pineapple juice or more

Instructions
Drain pineapple, mix sugar, flour, and 
6 tablespoons juice. Add pineapple, 
butter, cheese, and mix well. Put in a 
greased 2-quart casserole dish. Bake 
20 minutes at 300 degrees, then 20 
minutes at 350 degrees. Put crumbs on 
top and brown lightly. 

Submitted by:
Ann Barksdale, Worth County

Pineapple Casserole
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Three DIY Projects to Tackle This Year
A New Year brings new opportunities to save 

energy––and money. You may think energy efficiency 
upgrades require a great deal of time and expense, but 
that’s not always the case. 

If you’re interested in making your home more 
efficient but don’t want to break 
the bank, there are several 
DIY projects you can tackle 
to increase energy savings. 
Let’s take a look at three 
inexpensive efficiency upgrades 
that can help you save energy 
throughout the year.  

Trim Dryer Vent
Level of difficulty: easy. Supplies needed: tin snips, 

gloves, measuring tape and masking tape. 
If your dryer vent hose is too long, your dryer 

is working harder than it has to, using more energy 
than necessary. The vent hose should be long enough 
for you to pull the dryer out a couple feet from the 
wall, but the shape of the hose should form a line––it 
should not have a lot of slack, with twists and curves. A 
shorter, unobstructed vent hose increases the efficiency 
of your dryer, dries clothing faster and reduces lint 
buildup, which can create potential fire hazards. 

Simply measure, mark and trim the hose to the 
desired length, then reattach the hose to your dryer 
and exterior vent. If you’re unsure about the hose 
length, check out YouTube.com for a quick video 
tutorial. 
Seal Air Leaks

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed: 
caulk and caulk gun, weather stripping, gloves, putty 
knife, paper towels. 

Sealing air leaks in your home can help you save 
10% to 20% on heating and cooling bills. Apply 
caulk around windows, doors, electrical wiring and 
plumbing to seal in conditioned air. You should also 
weather strip exterior doors, which can keep out drafts 
and help you control energy costs. Types of caulking 
and weather stripping materials vary, but ask your local 
hardware or home store for assistance if you’re unsure 
about the supplies you need. For more information, 
the Department of Energy provides step-by-step 
instructions for caulking and weather stripping: 
https://bit.ly/2Kesu6W
Insulate Attic Stairs Opening

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed (if 
you build the box yourself): rigid foam board, faced 
blanket insulation, tape for foam board, measuring 
tape, utility knife, caulk and caulk gun, plywood. 

A properly insulated attic is one of the best ways to 
optimize energy savings and comfort in your home, 

but many homeowners don’t consider insulating the 
attic stairs, or the opening to your attic space. Even 
a well-insulated attic can leak air through the stair 
opening, but luckily, there’s an easy fix. 

An insulated cover box can seal and insulate the 
attic stairs opening. You can build your own insulated 
cover box or purchase a pre-built box or kit from a 
local home improvement store like Home Depot or 

Lowe’s for about $60. 
If you decide to build 
your own, check out 
these step-by-step 
instructions from 
the Department of 
Energy: https://bit.
ly/36YNCYQ. It 
should also be noted, 
if your attic opening 
is located in a garage 
that you do not heat 

and cool, this upgrade will not be as effective. 
Saving energy doesn’t have to be hard. With a little 

time and effort, you can maximize energy savings and 
increase the comfort of your home.

Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing more than 900 local electric cooperatives. 
From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric 
co-ops serve as engines of economic development for 42 million 
Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.

By Abby Berry

Energy Efficiency 
Tip of the Month

Insulating your electric water heater 
can reduce standby heat loss by 25%
to 45%, saving you 7% to 16% on 
annual water heating costs.

The Dept. of Energy rates this project
at medium difficulty, meaning most
homeowners can tackle this project on 
their own. You can purchase pre-cut 
jackets or blankets for about $20 
at most home improvement 
stores. Visit energy.gov for 
project tips and additional
considerations.
Source: energy.gov

Top Five Energy Users In Your Home
While most homeowners would like 

to be more energy efficient and save 
money, often it feels overwhelming 
because many people don’t know where 
to start. How can the average family use 
less energy, lower their utility bill and 
still meet their daily energy needs? To 
help jumpstart your effort, it is useful to 
know what the top energy users are in 
your home. With this knowledge, you 
can choose a path that works best for 
your family.  

According to the U.S. Energy 
Information Agency, the top five energy 
users in U.S. homes 
are:

• Space cooling 
• Space heating
• Water heating
• Lighting
• Refrigeration

Adjust the 
temperature.

Together, home 
heating and cooling 
use the most energy 
and take the biggest 
bite out of your 
energy budget. On 
the bright side, 
there are ways you 
can achieve at least 
10 percent savings 
by taking a few 
simple low-cost or no-cost steps. 

• During cold weather, set your 
thermostat to 68 degrees Fahrenheit. 

• During warm weather, the 
recommended indoor temperature is 78 
degrees Fahrenheit.

• Cleaning the filters of your HVAC 
system can cut costs from five to 15 
percent. 

• Clean the coils around your 
electric baseboard heater to maintain 
maximum efficiency.

• Caulk and weather-strip around 
windows and doors to prevent heat 
from escaping to the outdoors. 

No matter what the climate or time 
of year, proper use of a programmable 
thermostat can save you 10 percent on 
your monthly utility bill.  
Shine the light on savings.

Take a fresh look at the lighting in 
your home. If you still use incandescent 
lighting, your light bulbs are operating 
at only 25 percent energy efficiency. 
Replacing your home’s five most 
frequently used bulbs with Energy 

Star-certified LEDs can save you $75 
per year. Another easy way to save is to 
always turn lights off in rooms that are 
not being used. 
Water heating efficiency

Just as it is energy-wise to insulate 
your roof, wall or floor, it also pays 
to wrap your hot water heater with 
an insulating blanket. This is all the 
more critical if you have an older unit.  
Make sure to follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions. For additional efficiency 

and savings, insulate exposed hot water 
lines and drain one to two gallons of 
water from the bottom of your tank 
annually to prevent sediment build-up. 
Put cold hard cash back in your wallet.

If your refrigerator was purchased 
before 2001, chances are it uses 40 
percent more energy than a new Energy 
Star model. If you are considering an 
appliance update, a new Energy Star 
refrigerator uses at least 15 percent less 
energy than non-qualified models and 
20 percent less energy than required by 
current federal standards. Regardless 

of the age of your 
fridge, there are 
additional steps 
you can take 
to save energy 
and money. For 
example, don’t keep 
your refrigerator 
too cold. The 
Department 
of Energy 
recommends 
temperatures of 
35 – 38 degrees 
Fahrenheit for 
the fresh food 
compartment and 0 
degrees Fahrenheit 
for separate freezers 
(used for long-term 
storage). 

By understanding how your home 
uses energy, you can determine the 
best ways to modify energy use and 
keep more money in your wallet. 
For additional ways to save, contact 
Mitchell EMC’s energy experts at 229-
336-5221.

Anne Prince writes on consumer and cooper-
ative affairs for the National Rural Electric Co-
operative Association, the Arlington, Va.-based 
service arm of the nation’s 900-plus consum-
er-owned, not-for-profit electric cooperatives.

Test Smoke Alarms Every Month
Did you know most home fires occur during 
winter months? Test your smoke alarms every 
month to ensure they're working properly.
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Mitchell EMC is pleased to be a part of helping our 
members pursue their dream of a college education. 
We annually offer the prestigious Walter Harrison 
Scholarship, a program sponsored by the EMCs of 
Georgia. The $1,000 scholarship can be used to defray 
educational costs at any accredited two- or four-year 
university, college or vocational-technical institute in 
Georgia. 

The Walter Harrison Scholarship, created in 
1985 by the board of directors of the Georgia Electric 
Membership Corporation, is awarded to students who 
excel in the areas of GPA, SAT scores, academic ability, 
scholastic honors, and demonstrate a financial need. The 
award pays tribute to the late Walter Harrison, a pioneer 
in the rural electrification movement and a leader at the 
local, state and national level in the electric cooperative 
program.

To be eligible for consideration, students must be 

accepted or enrolled in an accredited undergraduate 
degree program, complete the two-page Walter Harrison 
application, and write a two-page autobiographical 
sketch with references to future plans and goals. Students 
applying for this scholarship MUST live in a house 
that receives electric service from Mitchell EMC.

Entries received will be forwarded from Mitchell 
EMC to the Statewide Competition. The statewide 
scholarship selection committee is comprised of EMC 
Directors and Managers from across Georgia. Please 
do not alter the original application. All submissions 
must be on Georgia EMC Application Forms. Walter 
Harrison Scholarship Applications must be submitted 
to Mitchell EMC. Applications must be submitted 
directly to Mitchell EMC by postal service or at one 
of our office locations. Incomplete applications or 
applications received AFTER the due date of February 
1st will NOT be considered.

When used incorrectly, space heaters can take a toll on your energy bills and present fire risks in your home. If 
you're using space heaters to warm a small area, remember to use the 3-feet rule to reduce the risk of a home fire.

Walter Harrison Scholarship
Due In the Camilla Office By: FEBRUARY 1, 2023

Operation RoundUp Scholarship
Due To the Community Foundation of South Georgia By: MARCH 1, 2023

What better way to invest in the future than by 
investing in the outstanding youth of our communities? 
Mitchell EMC Members who enroll in Operation 

Round-Up are doing exactly that by 
providing scholarships to deserving 
students. Participating members 
allow us to round their electric 
bills up to the nearest whole dollar 
amount. Though it may not seem 
like much, those funds added 
together make a huge positive 

difference in our local community.
A maximum of ten (10) renewable scholarships will 

be awarded on an annual basis. Scholarships will be 
$2,500 per semester, twice a year, for up to four years 
to assist in attaining an undergraduate degree from a 
post-secondary institution in the United States. After 
the first Semester, the monies for subsequent semesters 
will be issued provided that students have submitted 
prior semester grades to verify they have maintained a 
minimum GPA of 2.5 and continue to be enrolled as a 
full-time student.

Applicants must be a graduating high school senior, 

or a student currently enrolled in or attending a post-sec-
ondary college, technical college, or university in the 
United States, and that has attained at least a 2.5 GPA. 
The applicant, their parent(s), or legal guardian(s) must 
have their primary residence or a place of business in 
the Mitchell EMC Service Area. Preference will be given 
to Mitchell EMC consumers. However, further consid-
eration will be given based on financial need, academic 
achievement, extracurricular school activities or employ-
ment, community service, and leadership qualities.

Applications are available at: The Community Foun-
dation of South Georgia, P.O.Box 2654, Thomasville, 
Ga. 31799 or visit our website for application. Please do 
not alter the original application. Incomplete applications 
or applications received AFTER the due date of March 
1st will NOT be considered. Applications must be sub-
mitted to the Community Foundation of South Georgia.

Please note that the scholarships have different dead-
lines and should be mailed to different addresses listed 
on the scholarship form. We encourage students to apply 
for both scholarships. Applications will be judged by an 
independent scholarship committee, and winners will be 
notified by May 1.

SPACE HEATER
SAFETY
Place space heaters on hard, level

surfaces. Keep heaters at least 

3 feet away from children, pets 

and flammable materials.

You give us energy! Mitchell EMC members are the reason we exist
to power our local community. Thanks for being a member of YOUR
electric co-op.

Mitchell
EMC

wishes you a
Happy and Safe

New Year!

20232023
Our offices will

be closed on
January 2, 2023.



Share & Win!Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Ingredients
2 (20 ounce) cans pineapple tidbits
3/4 cup sugar
6 tablespoons flour
2 cups mild cheese, grated
1 cup Ritz crackers, crumbled fine
1/2 cup melted butter
6 tablespoons pineapple juice or more

Instructions
Drain pineapple, mix sugar, flour, and 
6 tablespoons juice. Add pineapple, 
butter, cheese, and mix well. Put in a 
greased 2-quart casserole dish. Bake 
20 minutes at 300 degrees, then 20 
minutes at 350 degrees. Put crumbs on 
top and brown lightly. 

Submitted by:
Ann Barksdale, Worth County

Pineapple Casserole

1/23

Three DIY Projects to Tackle This Year
A New Year brings new opportunities to save 

energy––and money. You may think energy efficiency 
upgrades require a great deal of time and expense, but 
that’s not always the case. 

If you’re interested in making your home more 
efficient but don’t want to break 
the bank, there are several 
DIY projects you can tackle 
to increase energy savings. 
Let’s take a look at three 
inexpensive efficiency upgrades 
that can help you save energy 
throughout the year.  

Trim Dryer Vent
Level of difficulty: easy. Supplies needed: tin snips, 

gloves, measuring tape and masking tape. 
If your dryer vent hose is too long, your dryer 

is working harder than it has to, using more energy 
than necessary. The vent hose should be long enough 
for you to pull the dryer out a couple feet from the 
wall, but the shape of the hose should form a line––it 
should not have a lot of slack, with twists and curves. A 
shorter, unobstructed vent hose increases the efficiency 
of your dryer, dries clothing faster and reduces lint 
buildup, which can create potential fire hazards. 

Simply measure, mark and trim the hose to the 
desired length, then reattach the hose to your dryer 
and exterior vent. If you’re unsure about the hose 
length, check out YouTube.com for a quick video 
tutorial. 
Seal Air Leaks

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed: 
caulk and caulk gun, weather stripping, gloves, putty 
knife, paper towels. 

Sealing air leaks in your home can help you save 
10% to 20% on heating and cooling bills. Apply 
caulk around windows, doors, electrical wiring and 
plumbing to seal in conditioned air. You should also 
weather strip exterior doors, which can keep out drafts 
and help you control energy costs. Types of caulking 
and weather stripping materials vary, but ask your local 
hardware or home store for assistance if you’re unsure 
about the supplies you need. For more information, 
the Department of Energy provides step-by-step 
instructions for caulking and weather stripping: 
https://bit.ly/2Kesu6W
Insulate Attic Stairs Opening

Level of difficulty: moderate. Supplies needed (if 
you build the box yourself): rigid foam board, faced 
blanket insulation, tape for foam board, measuring 
tape, utility knife, caulk and caulk gun, plywood. 

A properly insulated attic is one of the best ways to 
optimize energy savings and comfort in your home, 

but many homeowners don’t consider insulating the 
attic stairs, or the opening to your attic space. Even 
a well-insulated attic can leak air through the stair 
opening, but luckily, there’s an easy fix. 

An insulated cover box can seal and insulate the 
attic stairs opening. You can build your own insulated 
cover box or purchase a pre-built box or kit from a 
local home improvement store like Home Depot or 

Lowe’s for about $60. 
If you decide to build 
your own, check out 
these step-by-step 
instructions from 
the Department of 
Energy: https://bit.
ly/36YNCYQ. It 
should also be noted, 
if your attic opening 
is located in a garage 
that you do not heat 

and cool, this upgrade will not be as effective. 
Saving energy doesn’t have to be hard. With a little 

time and effort, you can maximize energy savings and 
increase the comfort of your home.

Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing more than 900 local electric cooperatives. 
From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric 
co-ops serve as engines of economic development for 42 million 
Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.

By Abby Berry

Energy Efficiency 
Tip of the Month

Insulating your electric water heater 
can reduce standby heat loss by 25%
to 45%, saving you 7% to 16% on 
annual water heating costs.

The Dept. of Energy rates this project
at medium difficulty, meaning most
homeowners can tackle this project on 
their own. You can purchase pre-cut 
jackets or blankets for about $20 
at most home improvement 
stores. Visit energy.gov for 
project tips and additional
considerations.
Source: energy.gov

Top Five Energy Users In Your Home
While most homeowners would like 

to be more energy efficient and save 
money, often it feels overwhelming 
because many people don’t know where 
to start. How can the average family use 
less energy, lower their utility bill and 
still meet their daily energy needs? To 
help jumpstart your effort, it is useful to 
know what the top energy users are in 
your home. With this knowledge, you 
can choose a path that works best for 
your family.  

According to the U.S. Energy 
Information Agency, the top five energy 
users in U.S. homes 
are:

• Space cooling 
• Space heating
• Water heating
• Lighting
• Refrigeration

Adjust the 
temperature.

Together, home 
heating and cooling 
use the most energy 
and take the biggest 
bite out of your 
energy budget. On 
the bright side, 
there are ways you 
can achieve at least 
10 percent savings 
by taking a few 
simple low-cost or no-cost steps. 

• During cold weather, set your 
thermostat to 68 degrees Fahrenheit. 

• During warm weather, the 
recommended indoor temperature is 78 
degrees Fahrenheit.

• Cleaning the filters of your HVAC 
system can cut costs from five to 15 
percent. 

• Clean the coils around your 
electric baseboard heater to maintain 
maximum efficiency.

• Caulk and weather-strip around 
windows and doors to prevent heat 
from escaping to the outdoors. 

No matter what the climate or time 
of year, proper use of a programmable 
thermostat can save you 10 percent on 
your monthly utility bill.  
Shine the light on savings.

Take a fresh look at the lighting in 
your home. If you still use incandescent 
lighting, your light bulbs are operating 
at only 25 percent energy efficiency. 
Replacing your home’s five most 
frequently used bulbs with Energy 

Star-certified LEDs can save you $75 
per year. Another easy way to save is to 
always turn lights off in rooms that are 
not being used. 
Water heating efficiency

Just as it is energy-wise to insulate 
your roof, wall or floor, it also pays 
to wrap your hot water heater with 
an insulating blanket. This is all the 
more critical if you have an older unit.  
Make sure to follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions. For additional efficiency 

and savings, insulate exposed hot water 
lines and drain one to two gallons of 
water from the bottom of your tank 
annually to prevent sediment build-up. 
Put cold hard cash back in your wallet.

If your refrigerator was purchased 
before 2001, chances are it uses 40 
percent more energy than a new Energy 
Star model. If you are considering an 
appliance update, a new Energy Star 
refrigerator uses at least 15 percent less 
energy than non-qualified models and 
20 percent less energy than required by 
current federal standards. Regardless 

of the age of your 
fridge, there are 
additional steps 
you can take 
to save energy 
and money. For 
example, don’t keep 
your refrigerator 
too cold. The 
Department 
of Energy 
recommends 
temperatures of 
35 – 38 degrees 
Fahrenheit for 
the fresh food 
compartment and 0 
degrees Fahrenheit 
for separate freezers 
(used for long-term 
storage). 

By understanding how your home 
uses energy, you can determine the 
best ways to modify energy use and 
keep more money in your wallet. 
For additional ways to save, contact 
Mitchell EMC’s energy experts at 229-
336-5221.

Anne Prince writes on consumer and cooper-
ative affairs for the National Rural Electric Co-
operative Association, the Arlington, Va.-based 
service arm of the nation’s 900-plus consum-
er-owned, not-for-profit electric cooperatives.

Test Smoke Alarms Every Month
Did you know most home fires occur during 
winter months? Test your smoke alarms every 
month to ensure they're working properly.


